
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
April 7, 2020 

 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

On the advice of the Victorian Chief Health Officer, the CECV advises that all Victorian Catholic schools are 
required to transition to remote and flexible learning arrangements for Term 2. 

The Chief Health Officer has advised that these arrangements should remain in place for the duration of Term 2 
and will then be reviewed. 

As we act to slow the spread of Coronavirus, it is required that all children who can learn at home must learn 
from home. 

Schools are able to make exceptions for vulnerable children and for the children of parents engaged in essential 
services, who cannot make alternative arrangements. We therefore anticipate a small number of students who may 
need on-site supervision at Kolbe Catholic College. Importantly, our Remote Learning Plan will continue to be in 
effect from the beginning of Term 2 and therefore students at home, or on-site, will be engaged in the same 
learning.  

I will provide a more detailed letter in the approaching days. You will also receive a survey seeking to clarify your 
plans for your child’s learning. This will assist us with our planning and staffing. 

The health and safety of everyone in our school community remains our highest priority. Thank you for your 
ongoing understanding at this difficult time. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Nick Scully 

Principal 

  
 


